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June & Bill Avery’s first garden was on a Housing Trust home in Elizabeth, South Australia. The garden was just builder’s rubble and heavy clay “Bay of Biscay” soil. Despite this they seeded a lawn and planted some shrubs (provided by the Housing Trust) but before the garden could develop they moved to Queensland. Thirteen homes (and gardens) later they moved to Leura. “We looked at a 3 acre lot in Mt Victoria” Bill recalls “thank goodness we didn’t buy it because we would both be dead now. We can barely manage half an acre!”
All of their gardens had been native gardens but their previous home in Pennant Hills was the first time they encountered azaleas and despite Bill’s threats to “… rip them all out and plant natives ...” they were soon seduced by the combination of tree ferns and exotic shrubs although natives began to appear - many of these prompted by Bill’s long-distance walking treks. It was on this block that their first (not totally successful) daffodils were planted as these had always been June’s favourite.

After Bill retired for the third (and final) time they moved to Leura onto the half-acre block that Bill had always wanted for a garden. Neither of them knew anything about cool climate plants so Bill became a volunteer guide at Mt Tomah Botanic Garden for a couple of years. Armed with this knowledge and many, many gardening books they began moving shrubs, building low walls and planting nerines, grape hyacinths, tulips and daffodils as well as the natives they had enjoyed in previous gardens. June said “I think we should have put wheels on some of the shrubs they were shifted so often!”   


	Thursday

8 May


	Autumn Garden Ramble at the lovely garden of Dorothy and Lyle Davis after general meeting.  The address is 11 Parkes Street, Wentworth Falls.
	Nil cost


	Following the general meeting



	Friday 

9 May
	The Australian Plantbank.  We have had many requests for this outing.  The cost includes the guided tour of $16.  Lunch will be at Melaleuca House where we have previously enjoyed a lovely light meal.  There will be a stop at Flower Power for some retail therapy before heading home.
	$42
	Departure 9.30


Wentworth Falls Garden Club celebrates its 25th Anniversary at our June Meeting.  Lyle Davis will share with us some of his recollections of our club’s history. Other highlights include the reunion of past executive and cutting of the cake. Then, after morning tea Jennifer Stackhouse will speak with us about her love of gardening.
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FromThe President…….


Today is my last day as President of your Club as I retire under the terms of our Constitution.  Thank you for the opportunity to serve you for the last 3 years.





We are again at that most important time in the life of our Club, the AGM, where we have the chance to nominate and vote for the people whom we want to lead us in the future.  Janice, Michael and Anne are leaving the Committee from today and I want to acknowledge the work that they have done for the Club over the years.  In particular, I want to thank Janice, our hard-working Secretary, with whom I have worked so closely in this time.  Michael has been our Treasurer since 1995 and, since he is in hospital today, we will especially recognise his efforts at a later time.





Prior to the AGM, during our General Meeting, we will consider the adoption of a revised constitution which has been available on our website as a Draft for the past few months. Changes are minimal but seek to update the way that the Club runs to incorporate an extra member on committee, to recognise the role of Visitors, and to change the Financial Year to July to June.





To the new Committee, I extend my best wishes and know that they will continue to do all that they can to maintain the continued growth and success of Wentworth Falls Garden Club.


Good Gardening.


Henry








The Guest Speaker for today is Bill Avery.





�    Dates for Your Diary





Club Information


All members and visitors are asked to sign in upon arrival.





Members are asked to wear their club name badges to all club meetings, tours and functions.  To take part in club functions and tours you must be a bona-fide club member





General Meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month, from January to November at the Wentworth Falls School of Arts Theatre, Adele Ave (cnr Great Western Hwy) Wentworth Falls.  Meetings commence at 9.45 and finish around noon.  The Library and Plant Stall are open before the meeting and at morning tea. $5 entry fee.





Joining fee is $30.  Thereafter annual subscription is $20.  





For Club Welfare matters contact Anne Tout on


Ph: 4757 1239 





Guest Speakers


Today’s Meeting:











Next Meeting:             


12 June:


�
Bill Avery 


Developing and preparing a festival garden			 





Jennifer Stackhouse


Horticulturalist, Garden Writer and Editor


 “Jennifer’s Love of Gardening”�
�






Club Secretary: 


Janice Light.  Ph: 4782 2481


Wentworth Falls Garden Club, PO Box 37


Wentworth Falls NSW 2782


� HYPERLINK "http://www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com" �www.wentworthfallsgardenclub.com�








             Morning Tea 


Today:  Barbara Wakefield & Chris Newland





12 June:   Special Event 25th Anniversary





If you are unable to come on your rostered day, please call Jane Blackshaw on 47572887








